Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

January 14, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3 pm.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: Joseph Reid

1. December 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes. 
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Elan - Dianne
	$576.97

	Elan - Ed
	$638.92

	Voucher 52
	$3562.20

	Voucher 2020-1
	$13767.01

	Voucher 2020-2
	$13049.54

	
	

	
	

	Total
	$31,594.64


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3.  Administrative Report:
· The County provided a list parcel changes missed by us. We amended the following documents. 

· Revised BOE parcel list. Approved.
· Revised Certificate of Assessment. Approved.
· Discussed whether to transfer the 2019 penalties & interest received to the Construction Fund, $16,651 per the Funds Management Policy. Agreed to make the transfer, will approve at next meeting. 

· 4th Qtr. Funds transfers per the Funds Management Policy. 
· $163,291 from the Rate Stabilization Fund to the M&O Fund. 
· $8,805 from the M&O Fund to the Revolving Fund

· Resolution 2020-1 Approved
· Credit card payments – can be done within Quickbooks. Agreed to offer this option to water users to pay for turn on and installation fees, passing the 3.5% cost along. Approved.
· 3.5% + 30 ₵ 

· No monthly fee

· 2019 Financial Statements presented

· 2019 Budget vs. Actual presented

· Discussed whether we still need our contract with Infrastructure for Access database support.  It was determined we can cancel that contract.

4.  Maintenance Report:
· Seitz River Plat – new land attorney mailed them a letter on Friday, we received a new plat on Tuesday.  The new plat still needs corrections which we provided to them. Have not heard back.
· Got the new pump for the River Pump Station. Plumbing is done, waiting on electrical.

· River Pump Station is being cleaned out on February 3. 

· Called BOR for an update again
· Office heater fan gave out and was repaired. 

5.  Executive Session: held 
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm.





Robert Buoy-Chairman ___________________




Tyler Wilson-Director    ___________________

